
 

  
 

OCE 

From: Randy Ammons 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: RE: Possible Non-Compliance for Safety-Kleen, Irving TX (SWR No. 55194) 
Date: Tuesday, March 24, 2020 3:37:02 PM 

Good afternoon Mr. Saucedo. 

The TCEQ has received your request for enforcement discretion to suspend the facility inspections as 
required by the rules and the site-specific permit.  The TCEQ is committed to working with you as we 
respond to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Should staff not be available to conduct the required facility inspections due to the Dallas County 
stay-at-home order, your request is approved provided you can ensure all containers are in good 
condition, incompatibles are not stored near each other/have adequate separation and secondary 
containment areas are clear.  If you have any questions or if new information becomes available, 
please feel free to contact us at any time. 

Please continue to keep us updated as conditions change. 

The TCEQ will revisit this issue at the appropriate time and reserves the right to withdraw this 
approval. 

Regards, 

Randy J. Ammons, Area Director 
North Central and West Texas Area 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

   

 

From: Saucedo, Ricardo 
To: OCE 
Cc: Ramiro Garcia 
Subject: Possible Non-Compliance for Safety-Kleen, Irving TX (SWR No. 55194) 
Date: Monday, March 23, 2020 4:54:01 PM 
Attachments: image001.png 

Safety-Kleen operates a facility in Irving TX. The address, registration and permit number are: 

Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. 
2130 E. Grauwyler Rd. 
Irving, TX 75061 

SWR No. 55194 
HW Permit No. 50218 

We are taking all actions necessary to ensure compliance with all applicable regulation and permit 
requirements for this facility. However, due to the stay-at-home order issued for the Dallas County 
to try to contain the COVID-19 virus that goes into effect at 11:59 today the facility may not have the 
personnel available to conduct the required facility inspections as required by the rules and the site 
specific permit.  We will document the reason and which days the inspections were not conducted 
and will resume these as soon as possible. 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

THANKS! 

Ricardo Saucedo, P.E. Sr. Environmental Compliance Manager | Safety-Kleen | A Clean 
Harbors Company | San Antonio TX | 

210-241-2619 (c)  | 210-648-0212 (f)  |  safety-kleen.com 

http:safety-kleen.com



